
CSDA Happenings 
 

Grade 4: In writing, students are learning about how 
to correct sentence fragments and run on sentences. 
In social studies, students are starting projects on the 
Abenaki Native Americans.  
Grade 5: In math, students are wrapping up our first 
unit which was place value. Next week, we will contin-
ue our learning in the topic of astronomy.  
Grade 6: Sixth graders are getting the routines and 
schedules of switching classes down more smoothly! 
Students are working on their first science and social 
studies units of Ecology and Map Skills.  
CSDA Special: In fourth grade, we are learning about 
Jazz, the history of Jazz, and what makes up a Jazz 
Band. In fifth grade, we are learning about how to con-
duct using conducting patterns and then listen to piec-
es then decipher what time the piece is in. In sixth 
grade, we are looking at how music is in every subject 
in school! All grades are learning about swing rhythm 
and learning a Orffin’ Blues Song on orff instruments.  
Have a wonderful weekend. 
Mrs. Bouley 

Richard Maghakian    
Memorial School 
22 Milford St. 
Brookline, NH  03033 
Phone 603-673-4640 
Fax 603-673-4785 
Rmms-office@sau41.org 

RMMS Happenings 
 

 

Pre-K:  Preschoolers will begin learning about apples next week.  Now that they have learned the routines and 
about classroom tools, they will begin working on the curriculum.   
Grade K: Kindergarteners will be working to add details to their “teaching books”. They will begin to use begin-
ning sounds to label their drawings.   
Grade 1: First graders will explore apples to celebrate the beginning of fall and Johnny Appleseed’s birthday. 
They will wrap up their review of letter sounds and formation and begin their review of cvc words. 
Grade 2: Second graders will be exploring the connection between addition and subtraction in math. Students 
are starting a “how to” writing unit and are reviewing closed syllable words in Fundations.  
Grade 3: Third graders will be working through multiplication strategies and starting to build their fact fluency 
in math. In ELA,  students will continue building a reading life and participating in writing boot camp to strengthen 
their skills. Finally, in science students are learning about fossils!  
In music, Kindergarten is signing songs such as Old Mac Donald. First and second grades are learning about solfege 
Sol and Mi and using them in songs like the Apple Tree and Rain, Rain Go Away. Third graders are learning about 
the whole note and the instruments of Africa! 
Have a wonderful weekend! 
Mr. Molinari 

Captain Samuel  
Douglass Academy       
24 Townsend Hill Rd.  
Brookline, NH 03033   
Phone 603-821-0439              
Fax 603-810-6651   
csda-office@sau41.org 

Dates to remember 

                                

Sept. 27 School Board at RMMS 6:00 pm 
Sept. 29 RMMS/CSDA Plymouth State Tiger Theatre                     
Oct. 5 EARLY RELEASE  RMMS 12:45 pm  
               CSDA   12:55 pm  
Oct. 9  NO SCHOOL Columbus Day 
Oct. 23-27 RMMS Book Fair 
Nov.1     NO SCHOOL Professional Development 
Nov. 10  NO SCHOOL Veteran’s Day 
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Dear RMMS Families: 

For efficiency and safety during arrival and 

dismissal, please remain in your vehicle 

while in the car line. Please also remember 

to drive safely on school property and when 

driving on Springvale Avenue. Thank you for 

your cooperation. 

 



 
 

COVID GUIDELINES & RESOURCES: 

Q: What symptoms should I look for with the 
latest covid variant? 
 
A: People with the latest COVID-19 variant are 
primarily reporting: sore throat, cough, congestion 
and runny nose. Other symptoms may include fa-
tigue, headache, nausea, vomiting, diarrhea, loss 
of taste and/or smell, fever, chills, body aches, 
shortness of breath or difficulty breathing. 
 
Q. What should I do if my child has symp-
toms or a positive COVID test? 
 
A. If your child has symptoms, obtain a COVID 
test. If your child tests positive for COVID stay 
home and begin to isolate. Contact your child’s 
school nurse to determine a return to school 
plan. The link below CDC guidelines, includes a 
calculator to determine isolation and masking cal-
culator embedded in them. 
 
www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/your-
health/isolation.html 
 
People who are exposed to someone else with 
COVID-19 should wear a mask, watch for symp-
toms and follow CDC guidelines: www.cdc.gov/
coronavirus/2019-ncov/your-health/if-you-
were-exposed.html 

 
 

School Nurse Contact Information 
 
CSDA:  
Maureen Lorden, 
RN  maureen.lorden@sau41.org 
Phone: 603-821-0439 

 
RMMS:  
Tena Ferenczhalmy, 
RN  tena.ferenczhalmy@sau41.org 
Phone: 603-373-4640 
 

District Float Nurse: 
Diana Zoltko, RN 
diana.zoltko@sau41.org 

CSDA & RMMS HEALTH OFFICE UP-
DATES 

SEPTEMBER 22, 2023 

 
Upcoming Screenings in October 2023 

CSDA and RMMS will be performing annual vi-
sion screenings with the support of the NH Lion’s 
Club. Hearing Screenings may also take place 
during the fall months.  If you do not want your 
child to be screened, please notify the school 
nurse to opt out. 

 

ALLERGY MANAGEMENT 

Are seasonal allergies causing your child to have 
itchy/watery eyes, runny or stuffy nose, nasal 
congestion or sinus pressure, sneezing and 
scratchy throat? Please contact your child’s doc-
tor for a plan to manage their symptoms.  

 

 

Mental Health Resources   
Mental Health is as important as 
physical health. Inform the school 
nurse, teacher, principal, or trust-
ed staff member about any health or emotional 
concerns so we can support your child together. 
Emergency Resources are available in NH Rapid 
Response via Call/Text 833-710-6477 or Chat 
www.nh988.com 

NH Child based behavioral health services: 
https://www.dhhs.nh.gov/programs-services/
health-care/childrens-behavioral-health 
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Your student may have shared with you that the back of all staff badges and sixth 
grade students' identification cards shows the contact information for the Suicide and 
Crisis Lifeline (988 or 1-800-273-8255) and the Crisis Text Line (741741).  New 
Hampshire's "Jason Dickey Suicide Prevention Act", under RSA 193-J:2-a Public 
School Identification Cards, requires that, for students in grades 6-12,  "The National 
Suicide Prevention Lifeline shall be labeled on student identification cards and       
include the telephone number: National Suicide Prevention Lifeline 1-800-273-8255 
or 988."  These numbers provide all staff and students with immediate access to 
safe and confidential resources in times of need through 24/7 call, text and chat    
access to trained crisis counselors.  If you have any questions, please reach out to 
Mrs. Bouley or Mrs. Visinski-Bumpus.  

Back side of  ID 

Badge for staff and 

6th grade 

Back Side of ID Badges 








